
                  Trinity Lutheran Church  

    Council Meeting 

   Wednesday- September 8, 2021 

Call to order-  

President- Yvonne Noorlun                                                                                                         

Vice-President -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Secretary's Report- Kathy Wilkening                                                                              

Treasures Report- Yvonne Noorlun 

Members Present:  Kathy Wilkening  Yvonne Noorlun  Rhonda Bonk  Nikki Smith  

Eloise Miller Teresa Zaharia Dallas Wegner 

Pastor's Report:  Penny Ritter sent "welcome back" cards to a few people who were 

back in attendance for the first time.  Sent guest cards to all visitors and a letter to 

Linnea. Met twice with Dan last month and got the VBS report from him to share with 

the congregation.  Talked to Barb about the school bags for Lutheran World Service.  

Thank you to all who bought items for school bags. 

Secretary's Report-Kathy Wilkening Rhonda motioned to accept the secretary's report 

as read and Eloise seconded. 

Treasures Report-  Teresa Zaharia -The total for checking and savings is $73,097.87.  

The church is right on budget.   Nikki motioned to accept the treasures report and 

Eloise second. 

Stewardship-Rhonda Bonk Pony Express will go forward this fall. 

Lay Ministry/Evangelism-Eloise Miller none 

Church Properties-Dallas Wegner - A new lock system was put on the south door.  

Combination is the same.  The parking lot has been sprayed for weeds. 

Christian Education-Nikki Smith - The Family VBS is done and the families liked the 

program.  Thank you to all who helped.  Confirmation starts Sept. 15.  GIFT will meet 

once a month begin in October.  They will meet the first Wednesday of every month 

with the same hours and curriculum.  Four volunteers will lead GIFT and many 

volunteers from the congregation will be need to make a successful program.   

Youth-Teresa Zaharia - The youth will meet and on Sept. 26 and go to Mankato to the 

Escape Room for an activity. 



Worship- none 

Old Business:  

God's Work Our Hands Sunday.  September 26 

New Business:                  

Teresa motioned to accept the agreement for the Bridal Shower for Brittney Lang on 

Sept 19 and Eloise second.                                                                                                            

Eloise motioned to accept the transfer of David and Tonia Kahler to St. Paul's Lutheran 

in Hackensack Mn.  Rhonda second         

Four families will be contacted for new membership or associate members of Trinity. 

Yvonne bought 4 large servers from Nancy G.  Bevcomm will hook up WI FI soon.       

After a discussion from Synod the church site profile needs to be updated this week and 

then can move forward with a new pastor.  

Eloise motioned to adjourn at 8:30 and Dallas second. 

Submitted by Secretary 

Kathy Wilkening 

 

 

 

 


